STATE OF CONNECTICUT
DEPARTMENT OF EMERGENCY SERVICES AND PUBLIC PROTECTION

Police Officer Standards and Training Council
Connecticut Police Academy

GENERAL NOTICE 20 — 01

To: Chief Law Enforcement Officers
Training Officers
Protective Services
Resident Troopers

From: Karen Boisvert '\"
Academy Adminiftrdtor
Date: January 21, 2020
Subject: Increase in tuition fees for Basic Training Recruit Program

Sec. 7 — 294p of the General Statutes of Connecticut requires the “Department of Emergency
Services and Public Protection in consultation with the Police Office Standards and Training
Council to maintain and operate the Connecticut Police Academy to offer training for municipal
police officer. The Department in consultation with the Police Officer Standards and Training
Couneil shall fix tuition and fees for training, education programs and sessions and for such other
purposes as the Commissioner of Emergency Services and Public protection deems necessary for
the operation and support of the academy. Such fees shall be used solely for training and
education purposes”.

Tuition and fees for new recruits attending the Basic Training program shall be increased from
$2,000.00 per Recruit to $3,800 per Recruit.

In-service training fees will remain the same with no increase. Current in-service fees are:
e Class of one day or less = $75.00
e Class of two days to five = $200.00
e (Class of six days to ten = $300.00

The increase in tuition for the Basic Training Program shall become effective on July 1, 2020.

KB/kb

CALEA Internationally Accredited Public Safety Training Academy

- 285 Preston Avenue = Meriden, Connecticut 06450-4891
An Affirmative Action/Equal Employment Opportunity Employer



